
From: Brent Kossick <brent.kossick@uwasc.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/8/2013 2:23:59 PM
Subject: Re: School Turnaround Grant

Thanks Christian.

On Fri, Mar 8, 2013 at 10:44 AM, Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Josh,

 

                One of my other hats is that I’m a Commissioner for the SC Commission on National 
and Community Service.  We had a commission meeting this morning…Brent mentioned that 
they’re working with you on taking a look at the School Turnaround Grant.  If you think there’s a 
role for us on this, just let me know.  Thanks.

 

CLS

 

 

Christian L. Soura

Deputy Chief of Staff

 

(803) 543-0792

ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

 

-- 

Brent Kossick
Director of Project Development and Oversight

United Way Association of South Carolina
400 Arbor Lake Drive, Columbia, SC 29201
803.361.9684
www.liveunitedsc.org
Give. Advocate. Volunteer.
LIVE UNITED.
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